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 November 19th -  

24th 

School Spectacular 

 
 November 21st 

Vicar of Dibley 

 
 December 2nd 

P & C Meeting 7pm 

 
 December 3rd-5th 

School Show 

      Wednesday 13th  November, 2019                  Term 4  Week 5 

Phone: Primary : 6362 6369  
               Infants:  6362 1992  
               Fax:         6361 7923       
Website: orange-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

 

 

 

How special is Orange Public School! The past weekend really shows what a 

tremendous school and school community we have in the way our school is 

represented and supported by Orange and beyond. Of course I am talking of the 

remarkable experience that is the Orange Open Garden Day, organised and run by 

the tireless workers involved through the committee and the endless number of 

volunteers, who gave their time to show their support to our school. This year we 

were again blessed with a fine day and even though Orange definitely showed 

Spring is not a time to put away the jumpers and coats, the day proved ideal to 

take a stroll around the eight amazingly presented gardens on offer to the wider 

community.  
 

The garden owners put in months of preparation and it really showed on the day, 

with visitors from far and wide commenting on the spectacular gardens and their 

diversity in size, design and purpose. We cannot thank the garden owners enough 

for the day and without their generosity this event would not be possible. A huge 

thank you must go to the Garden Committee who held numerous meetings but 

also did so much individually  to make this event a reality. 
 

Thank you also to all parents and helpers who assisted in baking cakes, slices as well as 

cooking lunches and the BBQ breakfast. Again it is only possible to run the weekend with 

the staff and children who also give their time to assist and present OPS at its best, by 

offering choirs, music and the best welcoming smiles Orange has to offer. Congratulations 

OPS on another successful event that has always held its focus towards community 

inclusion and value.  
 

Today the school was very excited to hold the 2020 Student Representative Council 

speeches. 10 boys and 12 girls from year 5 had the opportunity to present a short 

speech to their peers in grades 3 to 6 detailing why they believe they should be 

considered as a school leader for next year. The children then privately voted with the 

results of the voting to be announced in the next few weeks with the announcement of 

school captains and prefects on the last day of the year.  Well done to all who took part in 

the process. 
 

This week the boys cricket team progressed through to the final eight in the state on 

Monday bowling Gulgong all out for 25. Our opening batsman reached the tally very 

quickly and the team will now play their next game in week 6 depending on other results. 

Congratulations to the boys and Mrs Smith. 

THANK YOU 



 

The school has also seen amazing activities with the success of another great Bike Day last Wednesday. All primary 

children had the opportunity to participate and with two tracks on offer. The internal city track at Elephant park was 

the testing ground for many students who showed they are developing skills in riding with one or two or thirty 

needing to work on their braking a little more. The long (External city) track really tested even the hardiest rider 

including the huge number of parents who came along for the ride. Slips and falls were minimal and everyone really 

enjoyed the challenge. A huge thank you to all students for jumping in and having a go and thank you to the staff and 

parents who assisted on the day. I would like to thank the Orange City Council who accommodated our school 

traversing the Shirralee  Road work site to continue on our path, this was greatly appreciated. Finally I would like to 

also thank Mrs Kellie Wakeman for organising the day. To take on an excursion that enables 400 students to be 

outside the school on bikes is a huge undertaking so well done Mrs Wakeman. 

 

The school is really starting to get excited for its next two big events being the School Spectacular and the Orange 

Public School production of Thank You, Mr Disney. School Spectacular will involve 14 children travelling down to 

Sydney next Tuesday and being involved in intense rehearsals for two days before facing a rigorous schedule of two 

shows on Friday 22nd and Saturday 23rd. Each show will involve approx 5000 students performing and will be such an 

amazing opportunity for the girls. 
 

The cast of Thank You, Mr Disney have tirelessly been rehearsing as have the entire school in their class groups as well 

as dance groups in readiness for our production. Mrs Powell is steering the ship so there is little chance we will see any 

problems arise. Tickets are now sold out for the evening shows. Tickets are still available at the primary site for the 

matinee on Thursday 5th December starting at 11am. The production will take place on Wednesday 4th and Thursday 

5th December, all students will be performing on both days. It will be important for parents to keep an eye out for 

notes and instructions leading into the event. Professional DVD’s of the school show will be available promptly after 

the show. This is a nice opportunity for a movie and popcorn at home! Order forms will be available soon. 
 

Our debating team will also have a busy few weeks with the Kerri Parkes debating challenge final being held in 

Tottenham tomorrow with OPS facing off against Narromine. Good luck to the girls and thank you to the parents with 

their assistance of travel. I would like to thank Mrs Cope for her organisation of the debating in 2019 at Orange Public 

School. 
 

Across NSW we are all aware of the current destruction by fire and the turmoil that is created when such events 

occurs. We hope that everyone can spare a thought for those lost during this week and those impacted in so many 

ways.  We also commend and thank the effort and dedication of our Rural Fire Service volunteers who often put 

themselves in danger to help and protect others. True Heroes.  
 

Bradley Tom 

Principal 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

PSSA  Boys Cricket 

On Monday our boys’ cricket team played our Round 6 game against Gulgong PS. Sending Gulgong in to bat reaped 

rewards immediately with Dan bowling their opening batsman. Quick thinking by Andy saw Gulgong’s number 3 run 

out. From then wickets fell regularly bowling Gulgong out in the 16th over for 28 runs. Dan 1-8, Nick 3-2, Zac 1-4, 

Tom Blowes 2-5, Will 1-6, Tom O’Brien 1-1.  

Deciding to open with our regular openers Tom and Will we reached our target in the 5th over with Tom no. 21 and 

Will no. 9. 

We look forward to our Round 7 game. I would like to thank ODJCA for their support in paying for our official umpire 

on the day. 

Debbie Smith 

coach 



 

Evening Shows are now sold out 



 

OPS - 2019 School Year Dates 

November 14 Debating, Tottenham Public School, 10am 

November 15 School Spectacular rehearsal - Cowra 

November 18 - 

December 2 
Kindergarten 2020 Transition 

November 19-24 School Spectacular, Sydney 

November 21 
Vicar of Dibley - OPS fundraiser, tickets on 

sale 28th October, Primary site 

December 2 P & C Meeting, 7pm, Primary Staff Room 

December 2 - 13 Year 2 - 6 Learn to Swim Program 

December 3 - 5 

School Show - Thank you, Mr Disney 

4/12/19 - 7pm - Sold Out 

5/12/19 - 11am - Tickets from OPS Primary 

5/12/19 - 7pm - Sold Out 

December 13 Year 6 Borenore Cave Excursion 

December 16 

Presentation Day - OPS Communal Hall 

K - 2 - 10am to 11am 

Year 3 & 4 - 11.30am to 12.30pm 

Year 5 & 6 - 1pm to 2pm 

December 17 Year 2 Movie Reward 

December 17 Year 6 Farewell Dinner & Disco 

December 18 
Year 6 Right of Passage & SRC Induction 

Starting at 2pm 

December 18 Last day for Students 2019 

January 29 First day for Students 2020 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten Monday’s  9.10am 

Year 1 Monday’s  9.10am 

Year 2 Monday’s  9.10am 

Year 3-6 

 

Friday 15th  November 

 

OPS Sport 

K-2 Every Friday 

Year 3-6 Every Friday 



 4       
  P&C News          P&C email address: opspnc@gmail.com 



 4       
  P&C News          P&C email address: opspnc@gmail.com 



 4       
  P&C News          P&C email address: opspnc@gmail.com 

Clothing Pool 2019 

Any Donations would be greatly appreciated and can be dropped off at anytime  

at the Primary front office. 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus— Sale Street building. The Clothing Pool does not have EFTPOS 

facilities.  Cash Only. 

 

 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in  our Clothing 

Pool please call  Jane Howell 0414 242 823 
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